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August 14, 2024 
 
RE: Dayton Ridge Plat 2, Story County 
 
Mayor John Haila and the Ames City Council 
City of Ames 
515 Clark Avenue 
Ames, IA 50010 
 
Dear Mayor and Members of the City Council: 
Jeff Gibbons is pursuing a second plat within his Dayton Ridge subdivision. This subdivision is located 
north of Ames on the west side of North Dayton Avenue, south of E 190th Street. The first plat was 
done in 2017 – 2018 and created three building lots on the east side of his 10.9 acre property. (See 
attached Dayton Ridge Plat 1) Three of the lots (Lots 1-3) created average about 1.2 acres. The fourth 
one, Lot 4, which is the Gibbon’s home, is approximately 6.8 acres.  He would now like create 3 more 
building lots on the west side of that Lot 4.  The three new lots created by Plat 2 will range from .77 
acres to 1.17 acres, with the lot with the Gibbon’s residence being 3.42 acres. (See attached Dayton 
Ridge Plat 2 Preliminary Plat). 
 
Plat 1 was approved when the Ames Urban Fringe Plan was in effect. The property was designated 
Rural Residential, and the agreement between Ames and Story County at that time stipulated that the 
City of Ames waive both its rezoning and subdivision review. (See attached email dated June 21, 2016 
from Justin Moore, City Planner). 
 
Since the AUFP is no longer in effect and there is no current agreement between Ames and Story 
County, Section 354.9 of the Code of Iowa governs subdivisions within the two-mile fringe of a city.  
The code states :  
 

“If a subdivision lies in a county, which has adopted ordinances regulating the division of land, 
and also lies within the area of review established by a city pursuant to this section, then the 
subdivision plat or plat of survey for the division or subdivision shall be submitted to both the 
city and county for approval. The standards and conditions applied by a city or county for 
review and approval of the subdivision shall be the same standards and conditions used for 
review and approval of subdivisions within the city limits or shall be the standards and 
conditions for review and approval established by agreement of the city and county pursuant 
to chapter 28E. Either the city or county may, by resolution, waive its right to review the 
subdivision or waive the requirements of any of its standards or conditions for approval of 
subdivisions, and certify the resolution which shall be recorded with the plat. 

 
We are requesting that the City of Ames waive the subdivision requirements for infrastructure in 
Chapter 23 for a Major Subdivision. This new subdivision is a continuation of what was done with Plat 
1, and there will be no further subdivision. The proposed subdivision is an infill development, is 
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consistent with County regulations (as well as with the AUFP if it were still in effect), and the addition 
of three lots for high-end homes fits in well in the area. In addition, Dayton Parkway, which is a gravel 
drive within a private easement, will be converted to a street lot and paved per the attached Plat 2 
drawing. 
 
We appreciate your consideration of this request.  
Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bob Gibson 
Project Manager 
Civil Design Advantage 
 
Attachments: 
Dayton Ridge Plat 1 Final Plat 
Dayton Ridge Plat 2 Preliminary Plat 
Email from Ames June 21, 2016 










